
INTERGROUP MEETING      OCTOBER 14, 2018 

Meeting was started with the Serenity Prayer @ 2 p.m. 

Tim chaired, as both the Chair and the Secretary were absent. 

Introductions were made. 

Treasurer, Tim – We had a very good month, with Group and individual contributions up, along 

with a good increase in book sales. The net income for the month was $1,385, and that brings 

us up to $2,400 for the year.  Prudent Reserve is at $9,140. Motion to pass, John, 2nd Lydia. 

Coordinator – absent 

Alt. Coordinator, Debra – As Tim stated we had a good month, and the office is running 

smoothly. Michael is slated to be back this coming Tuesday, after recovering from hip 

replacement surgery. The shifts not covered by a volunteer were 24, or 14% of all shifts. There 

has been a lot of absenteeism and only 2-3 substitute volunteers. So that means Central Office 

needs your help with supplying substitutes. The requirement is 6 mo. sobriety, a home group 

and a sponsor.  There are also 4 shifts available right now; Monday and Friday from 8-10 a.m., 

Wednesdays 1-4, and the 3rd Sunday NP. The NP requires 2 yrs. of sobriety. There was a 

presentation about the new website to the SC last week and it’s coming along nicely. It should 

be ready in 2-3 weeks, and the remaining cost is not as high as expected. 

Schedule Editor, Lydia – Lydia explained about the dark Google maps on the current web 

schedule. It’s due to the maps now being attached to the new website. Her email has been 

intermittent, so if you have a change,  let me know today. 

Website, Oris – Just a reminder about anonymity on fliers for events to be posted. He’s had to 

send several back lately. 

Old Business – None 

New Business – We have a member who is willing to take up the Special Needs position on the 

SC, Robin Cash. Robin spoke about how this position was very similar to what she did 

professionally. Motion to vote on Robin – Jennifer, 2nd Debra. Passed 

Announcements – Candlelight Group is holding their annual Halloween costume party, with a 

dance and a raffle Oct. 27th at 9 p.m. Proceeds will go to the Central Office. 

Seeking Serenity is holding their 11th annual Newcomers workshop 8:30 – 11 on Nov. 3rd at St. 

Michael’s and All Angels Church. 



The 28th Annual Traditions Conference will be held at St Michael’s and All Angels church on 

Nov.3rd, from 9:00-3:00. There is a potluck lunch. 

High Noon at the Desert Club needs support – the Club has been fumigated and is now clean. 

Last Call Group has closed. 

Adjourned at 2:30 with the 3rd Step Prayer. 

Submitted by Debra K., Alt. Coordinator 

 

  


